
	
 

 

November 6, 2023 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Dear CCCFLC Members, 

It is hard to believe that our 2023 conference was 2 weeks ago. Seems like it was just yesterday! Perhaps after 
another week we’ll all be caught up with our own classes and personal lives (dishes, laundry, etc.) Then again… 
Is it ever possible to be truly caught up? 

First of all, we would like to, once again, thank the LAVC team for hosting this year’s conference and the hard 
work they put into it: Dr. Vic Fusilero, Dr. June Miyasaki, Jaklin Yermian, and Maria Zamudio. We would 
especially like to thank them for their brilliant idea of including student participants. It was a huge hit with the 
CCCFLC members and will definitely be a regular part of our conferences. Thank you! 

With this final newsletter for 2023, we would like to follow up on a few items: 

• The payment receipts and certificates of participation are in the process of being sent out. If you do not 
receive what you requested by Monday, 11/13/23, please email us at CCCFLC@gmail.com.  

• For anyone that was not able to attend the conference, missed seeing a particular presentation or 
simply wants to review the information, here we are sending you the available links, 2023 CCCFLC 
Conference - Presentation Links. 

• We request for anyone that has not done so, please take 45 seconds to complete the 2023 Post-
Conference Survey. We value your feedback. Thank you.  

• If your campus is interested in hosting a future conference, please review the CCCFLC Host Campus 
Application with detailed information regarding the planning and organizing of our conferences. In 
2024, Glendale Community College will host our conference and Santa Monica College in 2025. 
However, we are continuously looking for future host campuses. 

• If anyone was inspired during this year’s conference, we invite you to submit an application to present 
in 2024. Throughout the day I partook in numerous conversations on a wide variety of topics that 
deserve to be looked at more closely. In fact, after listening to the student panel on asynchronous 
learning, I was inspired to present on “Connecting Asynchronously: How to Design a Welcoming and 
Engaging Course Site.” Thus far all I have is a title, but that is okay. The application can be edited. 
Therefore, for those inspired to do so, please submit the 2024 Presentation Application now to let us 
know you are interested and you can update the details after you’ve had a chance to work on your 
presentation, over the winter/summer breaks.  

We hope the rest of your semester goes well and that you all enjoy the holidays. We will reach out to everyone 
again in the New Year! 

Sincerely, 
Adrienne Merlo - CCCFLC  Secretary 
and the CCCFLC Officers: 
Executive Director, Kurt Kemp 



President, Dave Pardess 
Vice-President, Dana Arazi 
Co-Treasurer, Mary Ellen Eckhardt 
Co-Treasurer, Karen Le Cornet 
Catering Liaison, Lynn Vogel-Zuiderweg 
Social Media & Website Administrator, Denise Cabanel-Bleuer 
 


